
   
   
  #500, 400 – 5th Avenue S.W. 
   Calgary AB  T2P 0L6 

  1 

 

 MSA Files: 2017-406 and 2018-316 
 
 
 
 

August 31, 2018 

Diana Wilson – Director Interjurisdictional Affairs and Compliance 
Alberta Electric System Operator 
2500, 300 – 5th Avenue SW 
Calgary, AB T2P 0L4 
 

Dear Diana: 

Re: AESO Compliance per Section 501.10 of the ISO Rules (“the Rule”)  

On November 24, 2017, the MSA published a letter to temporarily forbear in respect of AESO 
non-compliance with subsection 3(1) of the Rule, conditional upon the AESO posting 2018 loss 
factors by no later than December 31, 2017. 

On December 19, 2017, the AESO indicated to the MSA that publication of 2018 loss factors 
would be delayed until the end of March 2018, and apply retroactively to January 1, 2018. The 
2018 loss factors were published on March 22, 2018. However, data inconsistencies were 
identified and this release of the 2018 loss factors was not implemented. Following additional 
stakeholder consultations, the AESO published revised 2018 loss factors on April 24, 2018.  

On August 30, 2018, the AESO indicated that the loss factor calculation had been incorrectly 
applied with respect to hours in which both imports and exports were scheduled on an intertie 
beginning January 1, 2017. As a result the AESO suspected that it had been non-compliant with 
subsection 8(5)(a)(i) of the Rule for the periods of 2017 and 2018. The AESO expects that fewer 
than five percent of hours were affected. However, as the AESO noted, individual impacts will 
not be known until recalculations have been completed for all loss factors for a year. The AESO 
informed market participants of this error in a stakeholder meeting held on July 26, 2018. 

The MSA intends to temporarily forbear with respect to the AESO contravention of subsection 
8(5)(a)(i) of the Rule, conditional upon the AESO posting correct loss factors for 2017 and 2018 
by February 28, 2019.  

With respect to the suspected contravention of subsection 3(1) of the Rule concerning the 
publication of 2018 loss factors, the MSA does not intend to pursue the matter further. 
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The MSA intends to publish this letter by posting it on our website with the AESO’s letters dated 
December 19, 2017 and August 30, 2018 appended. If you have any questions please contact 
Jecielle Alonso at 403-538-3439.  

Sincerely, 

/s/ Doug Doll 
 

Director, Corporate Services and Compliance 

cc: Jerry Mossing – AESO 
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